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Safety Problems Discussed At Jbinf
-Meeting Of School, Township Boards

Township Board To Review Requests For
Better Protection For School Children

At a joint meeting of the Farmington Township Board and the
Farmington School Board last Wednesday evening, problems were dis-
cussed concerning both governing bodies relative to the safety of
school children and the need for additional educational facilities in
the school district. )

A major portion of the meeting was devoted to a review of a
special citizens’ transportation committee report submitted by the
School Board. The report indicated specific improvements in each of
the elementary school areas. The®é————————
purpose of reviewing the report,
school authorities pointed out, was
to determine where the responsi-
bility lay for making the improve-
ments and whether or not they
were feasible.

ERNEST BLANCHARD, Town-
ship supervisor, assured the;
School Board that requested im-}
provement requiring Township ac-
tion would be given' careful con-
sideration. He also told the School
Board that he would cooperate ful-
ly in seeking desirable improve-
ments from the County. He point-
ed out, however, that he saw littlet
hope for constructing sidewalks |
or hiring safety guards to protect!

!

\Work Completed
On Edgewood
School Addition

Board Waits Inspection
By Fm'ieral Agency

Construction work has' been
completed on the addition to the
Edgewood Elementary School and
plans are now being madé for the

inspection, and acceptance of the
children crossing heavily traveled | building by the Federal Housing
Conds in the Township, He as-|and Home Finance Agency, Clar-
serted that the Township has no ence\-jlle schaol officials announe-
allocated money for such projects. | ed this week.

A request from school officials The building, which includes
that areas in the Township be re-|four classrooms plus a multi-pur-
served for purchase as future new) pose room'and kitchen, is being
school sites was promptly ans-{partially financed by Federal
wered. Thomas Cornell, president | funds. As_soon as the Housing
of the Township Planning Commis-| and Home Finance Agency has ac-
sion, informed those present that cepted the building, the School
a master plan for future Town- Board will take. action approving
ship development is, being worked | the structure. The classroom sec-
out and that sites for additional|tion of the building has been in

use for several months. The kit-

new schools have been specified in
chen and multi-purpose room, how-

the plan.
Another joint meeting of the|ever, have just been completed.
DURING a special meeting of

“Township Board and the School
Board will be held within the next! the Clarenceville School Board
Thursday evening, action was tak-

month.

en to employ the services of Bud
Brinkley to assist with the pur-
chase of kitchen equipment for
the Edgewood addition. Brink-
ley will also supervise the instal-

M SEWER AUTHORITY

ary ASKS SUPERVISORS TO FOR

LETTER CARRIERS of the Farm-
ington Post Office will continue throughout this
week their campaign 1o raise funds to aid in the
fight against muscular dystrophy: Shown above,
displaying campaign literature used to help, pro-

ready ‘done so

and cafriers Danny Dever and Frank Foisy.
Chairman’ McKelvey urges all who have not al-

letter carriers on their routes now. He stated that
contributions may also be mailed in. Letters

to make their contributions to

mote the fund raising campaign, are, left to should be

right, Marshal McKelv campaign chairman;

Dystrophy
¢/o Letter Carriers, Farmington, Michigan.

Plan Joint Service Township Water Group Issues Plea
Thanksgiving Eve £ Workers To Circulate Petitions

Plans have been compieted for;
the Annual United Thanksgiving
Service which will be held Wed-:
nesday evening, November 23, at:
8:00 p.m. in the Fivst Methodist |
Church with the Rev. Mr. Cail:

YOU MAY NOT HAVE
A YACHT TO SELL

... but if you did an Enterprise
Want Ad would be the place
to sell it.’ More people than
ever before are reading Enter-
prise Want Ads and yet you
can still hire one of these
Super Salesmen for as little as
45¢ per week. So the next
time you have anything to sell,

do it the easy, economical way
‘ — use an Enterprise Want Ad!

JUST PHONE
GReenleaf 4-6225

lation of the equipment as soon
as it is secured. The Board also
accepted-the offer of Walter-Anika,
architect for the school addition
(Continued on Page 34)

CITY GETS SPECIAL
FUNDS FROM NEW
HIGHWAY ACT

‘The State Highway Department
announced this week that the City
of Farmington will receive a total
of $474.80 as its share of the funds
derived from the newly increased
gas and weight flaxes.

Moneys collected under the new
Act 87 include the 1} cent Gaso-
line Tax increase, Liquified Petro-
leum Gas Tax, Weight Taxes and
Miscellaneous Taxes. The Stale
Highway Department has received
1$7,359,207.99 under the new Act,
| while tities and incorporated vil-
!ages will receive $832,302.69 and
counties will receive $1,620,799.97.

A total of §90,03.14 is schedul-

1
|ad to go to Oakland County.
s

Renter as the guest speaker.

Rev. Renter is Chaplain of the
Evangelical Deaconess Hospital in
Detroit. The annual program is
being sponsored this year by four
Protestant churches of the Farm-
ington community. They include
the Trinity Episcopal Chureh, the
First Presbyteridn Church, the
Salem Evangelical and Reformed
Church, and the First Methodist
Church. Rev. James Guinan of
the Trinity Episcopal Church, Rev.
Richard Geiger of the Presbyter-
jan Church, Rev. Carl Schultz of
the Salem Evangelical Church and
Rev. Russell Sursaw of the M
odist Church will all participate
in the joint service.

All residents of the Farminglon
community are invited to aitend
the United Thanksgiving Service.

SCHOOLS TO CLOSE

WEDNESDAY

FOR THANKSGIVING
Schools of the Farmington and

Clarenceville Districts will close
at the end of classes on Wednes-

WE GATHER TOGETHER . .

this Thursday, families, l‘rien&s and neighbors, to devour a huge

holiday feast and then to setile

enjoyment. It'sa pleasant thought and something
forward to, but there.is more . . .

for a day of ease and sotid
well worth looking
This Thursday not

back

much more.

only marks the end of another bountiful harvest in the lanq of the
free, it provides a special opportunity for all of us to re-affirm our

faith in Him who has made it all pgssihlm
cranberry sauce and pumpkin pie .. .

turkey,
ings at Grandmother’s house and

office. But most of all, ‘Thanksgiving

that has_been bestowed upon us
future.

it means refreshing the soul.

IN THE NEXT COLUAIN .. .
on this page is an article about
December 1. During
more about this special dgy.
if you wish to stay alive a
day accounts of tragedy on

Thanksgiving means
it means happy gather-
a day's vacation from the shop or
means gratitude for the fortune
and promise of an even brighter

Thanksgiving means more than just satisfying the body . . .

s s

S-D Day scheduled for Thursday,

the next week, you will hear a great deal

It is of vital importance to you,
on your own two feet. The day by
our streets and highways have become

so commonplace that many of us Hardly notice them until they hit

home . . . then it’s too late. S§-D

be done if we all put our hearts and our minds to it.

Day is intended to show what can
What 2

- wonderful day it would be if not a single auto accident occurred

anywhere in the nation on December 1.
life Is spared and one house is kept bright and happy.

even if one
Remember S-D Day and do your
°

WINTER ARRIVED . .

What a wonderful day,

part!
s @

in 2 whirl of snow last yeek end after Spring had tried to muscle in

on the act.
and we sat real close to the fire,
have won the battle, which was
and he is apparently

!

never be sure, but from the way he forced
it would appear he is pretty determined to
While the weather caused considerable

five or six months at least.
trouble in the northern part of
place in the’ Farmington area as
fortunately, they didn’t prove too
at Shiawassee and Power,

At least, that is the way it looked from where we'sat .. .

too. At any rate, Winter seems to

pretty much a foregone conclusion,
here to stay. Of course in Michigan you can

himself in last week end
stick around for the mext

the state, only two mishaps took
a direct result of Mr. Winter and,
serious. One car slid in an icy rut

went out of control and rolled over the

bank but no one was injured. A second auto accident on Twelve

Mile Road was also attributed to
* ing minor injuries.

the-weather with one woman suffer-

ay for the annual
Thanksgiving holiday, officiuls an-
nounced this week.

Classes will re-open at the reg-
ular time Monday morning, No-
vember 28. Officials stated that
the brief vacation period is being
provided to allow feachers and
students an opportunity to spend
Thanksgiving with their families.

City and Township offices will
be closed on Thanksgiving Day
only.

Securing Of Signatures Termed Final Step
In Organizing Water District For “Dry Area”

An urgent “last diteh” appeal was issued Friday night by the
y

1Farmington Water Development Association in an effort o secure

{additional volunteers to assist wit!
tand petitions m
iem and eastern sections of the T
- The appeal was made by Dr.
| Association, at a public meeting
*High School gymnasium.

‘Post Office Plans
{For Holiday Rush

! Christmas has already arrived
iat the Farmington Post Office as
Vofficials complete final plans for
i the handling of an anticipated rec-
i ord flow of mail and packages dur-
ing the holiday.

Farmington Postmaster Henry
Trombley isswed a special appeal
to all residents to do their Christ-
mas mailing early. Trombley
stated that early mailings will not
only assure prompt delivery but
will be of greal assistance to the
post office staff. The Postmaster
added that all letters, cards and
packages going outside of the
State should be mailed not later
than December 10 and that all
mailings within the State should
be completed by December 13.

A special appeal was made to
Farmington busincssmen to tyke
care of their Christmas bulk mail-
ing, including calendars and ad-
vértising materials, prior to De-
cember 1 .

Applications are still being tak-
en at the Farminglon Post Office
\far part-time employment during
the holiday rush.

City And Township To Cooperate
In S-D Day Program December 1

Farmington City_and Township
officials have pledged their sup-
port to the second annual Safe
Driving Day program, which will
be held oh a nation-wide basis on
Thursday, December 1.

The purpose of the program is
to focus public attention on the
serious traffic safety problem and
to -prove that auto accidenis can
be reduced. if not eliminated,
through a concentrated effort on
the part of all citizens. The ob-
jective of the S-D Day Program
is to complete a full 2+hour per-
jod without auto accidents, Dur-
ing the first annual Safe Driving
program, conducted last Decem-
ber 15, a decided reduection in ac-
cidents was accomplished.

Governor G. Mennen Williams,
along with other State officials
and safety experts, has strongly
endorsed the program. Every ef-
fort possible is being made to
acquaint the public with the im-
portance of S-D Day in the hopes
of securing the full cooperation of
each individual citizen. City and
Township officials pointed out

that this is an excellent opportun-
ity for all citizens to join in a

united effort against a common precautions to avoid

enemy — the rising traffic toll.
City and Township police will
continue the practice initiated
last year of making warning stops
for ail violations, no matter how
minor in nature. This procedure
will receive maximum attention
on §-D Day as a part of the local
program. Safely experls pointed
out that Safe Driving Day falls
on the opening day of the most
dangerous month of the year as
far as auto accidents are concern-
ed. They added that while the
S-D Day program is confined to
just one 24hour peried, it is
hoped that the emphasis will be
continued throughout the month
and the new year ahead.
According to statistics from
both the City and Township police,
more injuries and deaths have oc-
curred on Farmington area streets
and highways than ever before.
This ‘is somewhat due to the tre-
mendous increase in traffic as a
result of the growth of the com-
munity. Police officials point out,
however, that this is all the more
reason why the S-D Day Program
is so important locally and why
every citizen should take extra
an accident.

: the cir=ulating of questionnaires

velmtf of the proposed witer system for the south-

‘ownship.
Joseph Gadbaw, chairman of the
held Friday evening in the Junior

Dr. Gadbaw expressed disappointment at

e

dthe small turn-out of approxim-
(ately 150 persons who attended the|
meeting.. The chairman emphasiz-
ed that this is the last step toward
the realization of a program which
has taken 15 months to get under
way. At the suggestion of several
citizens, Dr. Gadbaw agreed to
call another public meeting as
soon as arrangements could be
made for the securing of the gym-
nasium. In turn, he asked every-
one present to do their part by
bringing two more neighbors
with them'to the next meeting.
FOLLOWING a canvass of those
present at the meeting. it was an-
nounced that 32 persons had volun-
I teered to work in their respective

Persons who wish to volunicer

their services in connection with
circulating of questionnaires and
petitions are urged to write
their name, address, phone num-
ber and subdivision, if known,
on a posteard and mail either
to Dr. Joseph Gadbaw, 23611
Farmington Road, or The Farm-
ington Enterprise, 23623 Farm-
ington Read.

-
areas. Upon the advice of Judge
Arthur E. Moove, attorney for the
Water Study Committee, it was
decided to proceed with the ques-
tionnaire and_petition in eight of
the 37 subdivisions involved in
the proposed water distriet. Itis
expected that additional subdivi-
sions will be added to the “go a-
head” list as soon as sufficient
(Cantinued on Page 8A)

PLAN NEW ADULT
DRIVING SESSION
AT CLARENCEVILLE

Applications are now being tak-
en for the second session of the
Adult Driver Training program
at the Clarenceville High School,
officials reported this week.

Persons interested in enrolling
in the course are requested to con-
tact the school by -mail, giving
name, address and telephone num-
ber and enclosing a check for
$15.00 to cover the cost of the
course. Applications should be
mailed to the Clarenceville Public
Schools, 20210 Middlebelt Road,
Livonia, Michigan.

_Driver classes will be scheduled
from 5 to 7 p.m. and from 7 to
9 pm.

————
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Pedestrian Struck
By Auto On
Middlebelt Road

Victim, Howard Meese,
Critically Injured

Howard R. Meese, 64, of the
Flamingo Trailer Court at 22600
Middlebelt Road, was seriously in-
jured last Thursday evening when
he was struck by a car driven by
Martin P. Waligora of 30306 Ten
Mile Road, in front of the trailer
court oh Middlebelt near Nine
Mile Road.

Latest reports revealed that
Meese was still in eritical condi-
tion at Redford Receiving Hos-
p

ital.

Waligora told police that he was
driving south on Middlebelt when
he saw a man crossing the high-
way in front of him. He told of-
ficers thal he applied his brakes
to avoid hitting him, but that his
car skidded after hitting loose
gravel on the blacktop road.

The accident occurred shortly
before 8 p.m.

ON SUNDAY evening three per-
sons suffered minor injuries in
a iwo-car collision on Graad Ri-
ver Avenue at Violet Street in the
City of Farmington.

The accident occurred when Em-
ma Keller, of 27105 Grand River,
lost control of her auto while turn-
ing east onto Grand River from
Violet and collided with a car driv-
en by Anthony Angelo of Hazel
Park, headed west on Grand Ri-

er.

Suifering minor cuts and bruis-
es in the crash were Gale Angelo,
12; Elizabeth Angelo, 14; and Mar-
ion Angelo, 31.

Donna M. Dreger of Roseville,
Michigan, suffered minor head in-
juries Saturday morning
her car shd off icy paving on
Twelve Mile Road,near Haggerty
Road.

when

Proiaose Creation
Of Master Plan

Recommendations on the adop-
tion of means for the development
of a master plan for Farmington
Township was presented by the
Planning Board at the regular
meeting of the Township Board
Tuesday evening.

According to Harvey Freeman,
secretary of the Planning Board,
the report culminates several
months' efforts on the part of the
group and reflects the discussions,
interviews and considered opin-
ions of the Planning Board in re-
gard to the proposed master plan.
The recommendations are design-
ed to provide the means for ac-

Council Authorizes Filing Of Letter
With County Board Requesting Action

The City Council, Monday evening, authorized the filing of a
letter with the Clerk of the Oakland County Board of Supervisors
requesting that the Board pass the proper resolution for the estab.
lishment of a Farmington Sewer Interceptor Authority.

Action on the proposal was taken following the reading of a
Jetier from Claude Stevens; financial consultant, in which he sug-
gested that such a communication be forwarded to the Board of
Supervisors. The Council expressed .growing'concern over the ap-
proaching deadlines set up by the Court for the City's abatement " of
pollution into the Rouge River. James Tennani, City Manager, as-
sured the Council that plans and specifications for the City's portion
2of the projeet would be completed
prior to the January deadline. He

Slighf Increase
In United Fund

Total Rﬂorted

Campaign Collections
Reach $15,000 Mark

Farmington United Fund and
Community Chest officials estim-
ated this week that approximately
$15,000 has been collected to date’
in the annual campaign.

This represents a slight increase
over the previous week. Omar
Sanderson, chairman of the cam-
paign, stated that although the
drive is officially over, call-backs
in the business and Industrial
areas are continuing. The house-
to-house solicitation in the resi-
dential sections was concluded on
Tuesday, November 22.

According to the latest report,
which covered the peried up to
lost Saturday, a total of $13,871
has been deposited in the United
Fund account at the Farmington
State Bank. Sanderson stated that
an additional $1200 is estimated
as collected but not yet turned in.
This would bring the total to ap-
proximately 59% of the $27,326
quota set for the 1955 campaign.
The bulk of the collections made
during-the- past- week came from
the teachers of the Farminglon
Public Schools, who donated a to-
tal of $435 to {he drive.

THE CHAIRMAN stated that re-
turn contacts are now being made
at those business and industrial
establishments  where call-backs
were requested.  Efforts are also
being made to complete arrange-
i ments with those companies whose
}empluyaes agreed to participate
in the payroll deduction plan. It
is estimated thai these contacts
will substantially increase the fo-
tal of the 1955 campaign.

{ GOODFELLOWS SEEK
|ADDED VOLUNTEERS
.FOR PAPER SALE

Fred Menke, Jr, president of
the Farmington Goodfcllows, re-
ported this week that efforts arge

an ing popu-
lation, providing a stronger eco-
nomic base, and making possible
services and facilities not other-
wise available to the residents of
the Township.

The report, which covers the
benefits to be derived from adop-
tion of a master plan as well as the
possible il such a

to secure as many vol-
unteers as possible for the An-
nual Paper Sale to be held Fri-
day, December 9.

All civie and service organiza-
tions in the community are being
asked 1o assist in the campaign.
Efforts are also being made to se-
cure volunteers irom the various

program is not undertaken, was
placed on file by the Township
Board for study and considera-
tion.

through-
out the area. Persons or. groups
who wish to volunteer their serv-
ices are requested to call Menke
at GR. 4-4564.

added that Pate and Hirn, engin-
cers, were- presently working on
the plans and 'that efforts would
be made to have the drawings
available by the December 5 Coun<
cil meeting.

A motion was .approved by the
Council setting up five voting pre-
cincts in the City as required by
the new state election laws. The
suggested division of the City into
precinets was _made by Kathryn
Cotter, City Clerk. It was pro-
posed! that various school build-
ings in the City as well as the
Town Hall might be used as poll;
ing places. Under the provisions
of the new law, no paper ballot
precinct can have more than 800
registered voters. - Mrs. Cotter
stated that the new division will
provide for an average of about
700 registered voters, based on the
number of existing houses. .

SEVERAL members, of the
Council suggested that an investi-
gation be made into the cost and
purchase arrangements for voting
machines. It was slated that
under the new election laws up to
1,200 registered voters are allowed
in machine precincts. Mrs. Cotter
was also requested to determine
the cost 'of the precinct change-
over and to submit an estimate
so that provisions could be made
for the nceessary transfei of funds -
within the budget. ’
= The Council agreed to-cboperate

(Continued on Page SA) .

City Mails Record
Winter Tax Billing

Statemenis amounting to a ree-
ord lotal of $291,873.37, covering
1956 county and school taxes, were
mailed Wednesday to property
owners of the City.

Kathryn Cotter, City Treasurer,
stated that this year's winter tax
statement is the largest in the
history of the city. This is due in
part to the growth of the city as
well as an increase in the tax load.
It was emphasized that the winter
statement covers only county znd
school taxes, since the city taxes
are billed duving the summer.

Of the $281,873.37 total, $42-
360.89.is for county general taxes,
while $103,0426¢ is designated
for school operation. The balance
includes $4,846.79 for county spe-

| eial education and $141,623.05 for

voted school increases, which cov-
ers the bond issues for new school
buildings. The total assessed valu-
ation of the cily is $5,384,110 while
the county equalized valuation of
the' city is $9,693,569.

Taxes are pavable up to Jan-
uary 19 without penalty. After

that date a 4% penalty will be
“added to all payments.

A CHARTER s presea

enceville Optimist Club recently renewing their

sponsorship of a Clarenceville

and Cub.Scout uriit for another year. Dr. Sam

ted to the Clar- right, is shown
area Boy Scout

and Nat Kirby.

Prisk, nf d Boy

Seout, C

presenting the charter to Fred

Bailey, Optimist president, left. Others in the
picture are, left to right:
George Wisebeck, Don -Dorman, Roy. Seaford .

Don Fuller, Rick Thuis,




